
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
Corps of Engineers, New Orleans District 

7400 Leake Avenue 
New Orleans, Louisiana 70118 

 
 
CEMVN-ODT-C                                            4 June 2025 
 
NAVIGATION BULLETIN NO. 25-59 
 
 

GULF INTRACOASTAL WATERWAY 
LELAND BOWMAN LOCK (UPDATE) 

 
Reference Navigation Bulletin No. 25-51, dated 19 May 2025, stating 
that Leland Bowman Lock will have intermittent closures to 
navigation (up to 5 hours) from 2 June 2025 through 6 June 2025, 
during daylight hours, for a U.S. Government Maintenance Unit to 
continue installing new Hydraulic Power Units, and also closed to 
navigation Mondays through Fridays, from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. each 
day, from 9 June 2025 through 18 July 2025, for repairs to the 
guidewalls. 
 
MARINERS ARE ADVISED THAT THE INSTALLATION OF NEW HYDRAULIC POWER 
UNITS BY A U.S. GOVERNMENT MAINTENANCE UNIT WILL BE PERFORMED FROM 
16 JUNE 2025 THROUGH 20 JUNE 2025, WITH INTERMITTENT CLOSURES TO 
NAVIGATION (UP TO 5 HOURS) DURING DAYLIGHT HOURS.  
 
MARINERS ARE ALSO ADVISED THAT A REVISED DAILY DAYTIME CLOSURE 
SCHEDULE FOR THE GUIDEWALL REPAIRS IS AS FOLLOWS:  
 

 23 JUNE 2025 THROUGH 2 JULY 2025 (7:00 A.M. – 5:00 P.M.) 
 7 JULY 2025 THROUGH 17 JULY 2025 (7:00 A.M. – 5:00 P.M.) 
 21 JULY 2025 THROUGH 31 JULY 2025 (7:00 A.M. – 5:00 P.M.) 

 
Lock personnel can be reached on VHF Marine Channel 14 for up-to-
date information regarding the closure.  The Lockmaster, Jason 
Petrey, can be reached at 337-893-4412.   
 
The points of contact with the New Orleans District are Robert 
Swayze at 504-862-2060, Jesse Adams at 504-862-1061 and Brandon 
Keck at 504-862-2630. 
                            
 
                               //signed// 
 
                                                              
                               AMY E. POWELL 
                               Chief, Technical Support Branch 
                               Operations Division 


